The Port of Cork Company in Cork’s beautiful harbour is crucial to the well being of the region. We are impressed and pleased with the increased commercial activity and increased visits of passenger liners in recent years. 

I hope to continue the ceremony known as “Throwing the Dart”, - the Lord Mayor throws a dart into Cork Harbour at its boundaries, to symbolise the city's control over the port. This tradition was first recorded in 1759, although it is probably older.

Cork Chamber President Joe Gantly today (Friday 27th June) expressed his disappointment at the decision of An Bord Pleanála to refuse planning permission to the Port of Cork Company for its proposed new terminal at Ringaskiddy.

Mr Gantly stated that “the Port plays a strategic role in the economic activity of the region and this decision will have a knock on impact on wider economic development. 

One of the key reasons cited in refusing permission was the impact of port related traffic on the road network around Cork City. 

In effect what this means is that the lack of much needed and called for investment by Government in key strategic routes around the city such as the Dunkettle Interchange, the N25 South Ring Route and the N28 to Ringaskiddy, has now resulted in a major economic and strategic infrastructure project being prevented.”

“This further highlights the National Roads Authority’s policy of concentrating solely on major inter urban routes while ignoring other road projects of strategic economic importance. Indeed it also questions Government’s commitment to balanced regional development and in this regard I once again call on Government for the provision of the vital infrastructure necessary if we are to succeed as a key gateway city.”
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